

### **NEWSLETTER**

Week Commencing: Monday 13 September 2021

## WANT TO WORK AT FULLBROOK?

Do you have an interest in supporting young people? We are seeking to appoint enthusiastic full and part-time Learning Support Assistants to join our highly dedicated SEND department.



You will be part of an amazing team with a deep commitment to delivering excellent results and helping students achieve their potential.

Please click <u>here</u> to find out more about the roles and how to apply.



#### **OPEN EVENING SUCCESS!**

Last night we were able to welcome almost 250 families onto the Fullbrook site for our Open Evening tour. We hope that everyone who attended enjoyed themselves, and that they've been able to see what a fantastic learning environment we can offer children who are preparing to make that transition to secondary school in September 2022.

Next up are our Open Mornings which take place on Tuesday 28 September, Wednesday 6 October and Thursday 14 October. Please remember that these tours must be pre-booked as numbers are limited.

See the flyer on page 4 for further details and how to book.

For anyone who is unable to attend any of our Open Events, you can email <a href="mailto:info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk">info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk</a> to arrange a personal tour at a time that's convenient.

"Develop a passion for learning. If you do, you will never cease to grow." — Anthony J. D'angelo

#### **REMINDER - DROPPING FORGOTTEN ITEMS OFF**

Students must make every effort to remember to bring all their necessary belongings for their school day, however we do appreciate that from time to time something will get left at home accidentally. If this situation occurs for your child, please telephone the school first to arrange a convenient time to drop the item off as we still need to limit the number of people in our reception area at any one time.

Many thanks in advance for your assistance with this.

#### THE FULLBROOK 6 EXPERIENCE

There's still time for students from Years 10 and 11 to book their space at The Fullbrook 6 Experience on Thursday 23 September. This is a great opportunity to find out about the courses on offer, and what it's like to be a sixth form student.

See the advert on page 4 of the newsletter for more details.

#### **CONTACT US**

Please do not hesitate to contact us via: info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk

#### **SOCIAL MEDIA**

Click the symbols below to view the Fullbrook Facebook & Twitter pages or the Fullbrook 6 Instagram account.







#### NEW UNISEX TOILETS IN EAST BLOCK

We have been making improvements to the school site over the summer and are pleased to be able to tell you that the first set of refurbished toilets are now complete. As you can see from the images, this unisex toilet area, where each individual cubicle and can be used by all students, is a vast improvement on the previous facilities.



These unisex toilets promote equality and provide a pleasant space which is more easily accessible for everyone. We plan to continue with a programme of refurbishment of the toilet facilities and will be seeking donations to ensure that we can deliver more than the basics when completing refurbishments of other toilet areas in the school.



#### FUNDRAISING SUB-COMMITTEE - THE PARENT VOICE NEEDS YOU!

Fullbrook Parent Voice have supported the school for many years holding invaluable information events for parents including our very popular careers fair. Over the years, funding in education has become a real challenge and COVID-19 has made this situation more critical. As a result, we have decided to set up a fundraising team to create and run a range of initiatives to help improve facilities for our children and provide them with a better learning environment.

If you have any experience of fundraising or are just a keen enthusiastic parent looking to give your children better learning opportunities, then we need your help!

If you would like to get involved in fundraising activities then email:

#### parentsvoice@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk

We look forward to hearing from you

#### **FULLBROOK 6 FOOTBALL TEAM NEEDS YOU!**

The Fullbrook 6 football team have got lots of matches lined up for them this year as part of the U-18s League and National Cup, and they are looking for a kit sponsor to help them look the part on the pitch. We are looking for a local business who would be willing to sponsor the team to help cover the costs of purchasing the kit for our players.

If you own or work for a business that would be interested in supporting our players, then please email fullbrook6@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk to discuss.

#### WIN £1000 OF NATIONAL BOOK TOKENS FOR AN AWESOME YOUNG ADULT

We all know that young people have the potential to shape and change the world in which we live in. National Book Tokens want to give one amazing young adult the books that they need to do just that! They're looking for people to nominate incredible young people aged 16-24 who you think fit the bill.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY	
Thursday 23 September	The Fullbrook 6 Experience – by appointment only
Tuesday 28 September	Fullbrook Open Morning – by appointment only
Monday 4 October	Fullbrook 6 – Inspired To Achieve Evening
Wednesday 5 October	Fullbrook Open Morning – by appointment only
Thursday 7 October	Year 10 Information/Coursework Evening

Click <u>here</u> to find out more about this fantastic competition, and how to nominate someone you know today!

#### **VOLUNTARY ONE WAY SYSTEM - DROP OFF/PICK UP**

Unfortunately, we need to raise the issue of traffic congestion and inconsiderate parking caused by parents and carers at drop off and pick up times. The volume of cars around the school entrance and Selsdon Road continues to be a hazard for pedestrians along with other drivers, including staff trying to access the Fullbrook site, and our neighbours who may need to enter and exit their properties.

We appreciate that the absence of a school bus service means that more students are travelling to and from school in cars, but we need your support and assistance to help reduce the impact on the roads leading up to Fullbrook where possible. Runnymede Parking Enforcement Team will also be on patrol over the coming weeks, and issuing tickets if they feel that there is a violation to the parking controls in place.

A reminder of the voluntary one-way system is on page 5. Ideally, if you were able to drop your child/children somewhere that is in a quieter location where they can then walk to school, this would help to reduce the congestion around the school. Suggested alternatives are below.

**Orchard Avenue, Woodham** – students can walk safely down the alley which brings them out by the Fullbrook main gates. If you do use this road, please do not park on the grass verges as this damages the turf which then leads to the residents complaining to the school.

**Woodlands Avenue car park, West Byfleet** – students can cross the canal bridge and walk up the alley way that runs between the Fullbrook school buildings and the Fullbrook sports field/3G pitch and comes out at the Fullbrook main gates.

**The Broadway, New Haw** – lots of spaces for cars to stop, and a great place for students to meet friends from their year group bubble before walking to Fullbrook together.

Many thanks for your assistance with this.



#### **FULLBROOK & FULLBROOK 6 OPEN EVENTS**





## Open Events 202 Open Mornings 28 September, 6 and 14 October

by appointment only

Book online via Eventbrite

www.fullbrook.eventbrite.co.uk

01932 34930 I

www.fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk



# Fullbrook Voluntary One Way System for Drop off & Pick up Times

